APPENDIX C

Physical Facilities and Safety Committee Meeting Notes

October 9, 2007
In attendance:  David Ackerman, Khalid Abdou, David Aurentz (Chair), Kim Berry, 
and Claire Digiacomo (SGA)
Charges:  
(1) Informational report to the Senate regarding Berks emergency procedures
(2) Legislative report recommending non-classroom accommodations for students in Franco, Perkins, Beaver, and Luerssen buildings

(3) Legislative report recommending resolution of environmental issues in Luerssen 23 and 24

The primary purpose of this initial meeting was to disseminate facilities information in regards to all three charges above and plan actions for meeting on October 18, 2007.
Information was shared regarding campus safety and facilities gathered during a meeting including David Aurentz (Chair), Kim Berry (Chief Operating Officer), Bob Rehrer (Chief of Police Services), and Neal McNutt (Assistant Director of Operations) on August 31, 2007.  The bulk of this information deals with the emergency procedures and a first draft of the informational report related to charge (1) will be circulated to the committee prior to and discussed at the next meeting of the Physical Facilities and Safety (PF&S) committee.  The amount of emergency procedures currently in place truly makes Berks an innovator in this area.
The text message service, PSU TXT, was briefly discussed and Claire Digiacomo (SGA) commented that first-year students seem to be informed about this message system because of freshman orientation, but that upper class students aren’t as connected to this service.
In reference to charge (2) above, Kim Berry presented the history of the addition of student-centered furnishings to non-classroom space.  This started in Luerssen roughly 5 years ago with Marilyn Fox and Kim then progressed to Franco, Perkins, and Beaver buildings.  There are also efforts currently underway to improve space in the Perkins Student Center and Beaver Community Center and this committee will incorporate the spirit of these ideas into future legislation directing the use of this space.   Next meeting Kim will present the Campus Exterior Architectural Plan (CEAP) proposed for Berks during the summer of 2007.
Lastly, environmental issues in Luerssen 23 and 24 (new charge (3) above) were discussed.  Permission has been given by the University to use individual window air conditioning units in the classrooms as well as the engineering labs to temporarily address the cooling problem because Luerssen is expected to receive large scale renovations not before the 2010 time frame.  These units should provide enough cooling for the end of the spring semester.  Heating concerns have been addressed through an upgrade to the Energy Management System (EMS) controls and will be tested if cold weather ever arrives.  Kim will demonstrate the EMS next meeting if time allows.  A big concern for this PF&S committee is the current student capacity listings for these rooms as well as the type of seating used.  
Respectfully,

David Aurentz, Chair    

